Jesse Limanek, Chairman John L. Hebert, Vice-Chairman David Hall, Clerk Michael Kenney Raymond Plante, Jr

James Smith, Town Administrator Debra Jacques, Executive Assistant



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

## TOWN OF SUTTON OFFICE OF THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

BOARD OF SELECTMEN

FROM:

JAMES SMITH

**SUBJECT:** 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR UPDATE

DATE:

2/20/2018

The following is an update of projects and activities for your information

- 1) FY 19 Budget-the Finance and Warrant Committee public hearings will be held in Thursday, March 22 at 6:30 PM, Tuesday, March 27 at 6:30 PM and Wednesday, March 28 at 6:30 PM. Please find attached the schedule of hearings.
- 2) State Capital Bond Repair bill-State Sen. Ryan Fattman is able to get \$3 million for a sewer and water project in the capital bond repair bill. The \$3 million will go towards bringing water and sewer from the Villas to the center of town and down to the school department. Since this is a Bond Bill the governor needs to borrow for these funds to become available.
- 3) Goddard Lodge-we are going out to bid again for Goddard Lodge rehab on February 28 with filed sub-bids due April 5 and GC bids are due April 12. At that point we will be able to identify the funding gap for May Town Meeting.
- 4) Home-Rule Petition- at the meeting on March 6 we will be presenting a home rule petition so that members of the military who are homeowners that are serving overseas receive a tax abatement for their property taxes for the period of time they are out of the country. This issue was brought up during the summer goals meeting.